Graduate Council Meeting

December 4, 2006

3:30pm-5:00pm

Present:
Richard Bauman, James Capshew, David Daleke, Paul Jamison, Debra 



Mesch, Paul Rohwer, Debora Shaw, Sharon Sims, Sherry Queener, James



Wimbush

Absent: 
Barbara Bichelmeyer, Michael Darnel, Alan Dennis, Jane Grant, Thomas



Keirstead, Mark Person, Catherine Pilachowski, James Williams, 



Marianne Wokeck

Deans’ Business:


Introduction of all present members


Introduction of Dean James Wimbush

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting

The Graduate Council asked that we verify the last meeting minutes that were listed on the May 8, 2006 meeting minutes.  The meeting minutes from May 8, 2006 were approved.

Dean James Wimbush Speaks

Dean Wimbush talks about his first few months and states things are going very well and he has made many discoveries and has also had a few surprises.  He has spent a lot of time lately talking to the other Deans of different schools and other campuses.  He has been talking with them about their graduate programs and learning about the challenges there are.  James is going to keep in mind our goals and is going to make sure that we carry out our duties as the Graduate School.  James states as we move forward he will have the chance to better understand the key issues and get views of the Graduate School and the Graduate Council will be a key component.  The Graduate Council will continue to have an advisory roll and will serve as faculty governance.  James also wants the Graduate Council to participate in decision making and wants the communication to be frequent.  James also mentions his concerns with the issues that have come up with residency status, graduate student benefits are of key interest, his concern with post-docs (he wants to put together a group who will be looking at the post-doc experiences), and issues of development.   James is currently trying to understand how others schools and campuses are doing things so he knows if we need to change how we are currently doing things.
Graduate Council Duties

There are three main questions regarding the Graduate Council that need to be determined by the spring:  size, how the members are selected or elected and on what terms, and what will the council do?  How much will the Graduate Council be involved in more daily issues such as curricular issues?  What is the relationship between the Graduate Council and the Graduate Affairs?  In the past the Graduate Council’s size was driven by a formula.  What is a good size for the Graduate Council now?  A body that is too large becomes difficult to act quickly, but one too small might not have enough influence.  David mentions the task force didn’t say much about the Graduate Council and states they left it up to the dean.  By the spring, David would like to see something on paper which defines what the Graduate Council does.  Debra asks if there is a document that is currently on file which describes the Graduate Council.  David is going to redistribute the previous document that has been on file since George Walker was the Dean.  He will send this to all current members of the Council.  
Graduate Affairs Committee Duties

The Graduate Affairs Committee (GAC) advises policies and standards for IU and Purdue campuses.  They have representation from every school at the IUPUI campus.  The approval body was set up to review programs, set standards, and also helps the faculty work in those standards.  The GAC comes up with policy statements and the approval board.   On the Bloomington campus, the Campus Curriculum Committee and the Graduate Council Committee are the closet thing we have to the Graduate Affairs Committee.  
Graduate Faculty

David would like to the Graduate Council to discuss the Graduate Faculty and what’s the best way to handle things.  He wants to come up with a more clear policy.  Sherry suggests that we come up with a quick resolution on how to nominate graduate faculty.

General Requirements for Advanced Degrees 

David suggested that the Graduate Council revise the general requirements for advanced degrees.  There are consistent problems with the double major requirements.  David is going to send out a general email to all DGS and Associate Deans with a survey of questions regarding the general requirements for advanced degrees.  

NRC Survey


Bloomington is preparing to submit the faculty questionnaires which will be sent soon.  We are moving along quickly with the program surveys and we are starting to enter data into the forms, these will be sent Feb. 15, 2007.  We will soon be sending out detailed instructions to the program contacts.  Sherry states IUPUI is in almost the same position as Bloomington when it comes to the survey.  They have been waiting on IRB approval.  They have had good cooperation will all programs but one.  Data collection has led David to suggest changes to the way we do things and how we collect data.  

Next Meeting

The Council agrees to another meeting towards the end of January 2007.  It has been agreed that the meetings continue to be held on Monday’s from 3:30-5:00pm.  Never have meetings on the 1st Monday of the month, possibly schedule them for the last Monday of the month.
Agenda for next meeting:

*Distance Education

*Graduate Council Duties (David will provide a list in general issues to be 

discussed)


*Update on NRC Survey

*Should another administrative group be created to talk about mechanical issues

*Potential duties for the group

*Graduate Faculty


*Should the Graduate Council have a GSO representative?


*Data Collection

